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Hello to All  

From your DAC Board of Directors.  

 

 

 

 

Long days, the warm sun and all the 

fresh tastes of the season - there's 

nothing quite like summer.  

 

For many, Labor Day signals the end of 

summer. We cherish our memories of 

hot summer afternoons, gathering our 

family and friends together for a pot luck 

or backyard barbeque, trips to the 

mountains and fun times at the waterôs 

edge.  And....who could resist a banana 

split for your dinner on a hot summer 

evening?  
 

As summer turns to fall, foliage emerges 

and trees transform hills into a 

patchwork of colors.  
 

If you joined us at any of our events 

during the spring, summer and into the 

fall you experienced a good time. While 

we would like to see more of you attend 

our events, we sincerely appreciate your 

continued interest and support of our 

charitable and social activities. 
 

We look forward to seeing you at the 

Annual Holiday Luncheon at Angelicaôs! 

See Page 29 for form to send in. 

 

Claire M. Palmer, Chairman  

 

2007 - DAC  
20 th  Anniversary  

ñHELPING M EMBERS K EEP I N 

TOUCHò 
 

2007 Alumni Events 

2007 Phone-A-Thon March 6-7 

Annual Meeting April 25 

Boston Pops    May 12 

Ken Premo Golf Tournament     

June 19, 20, 21 

Horizonôs Edge Casino Cruise  

August 3 

Cookout   ð   Ipswich Masonic 

Hall         August 7        

Boston Harbor & Locks Cruise 

August 21 

North Shore Music Theatre ï

Forever Plaid   October 6 

Suffolk Downs Horse Racing 

October 10 

Holiday Greens Sale (orders) 

November 15 

Holiday Greens (delivery) 

November 29 

Holiday LuncheonðAngelicaôs 

December 4 

1 *2007 Alumni Events 

2 
*Openings on Board 

3 
*New Members 

*Membership Dues Update 

4-5 
 

*Bobbieôs Chat Room 
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*Jimôs Jems  

6-7 
 

*Bits & Pieces 

8-11 
*  Ken Premo Golf Outing 

*  Horizon Edge Cruise 

*  Annual Cookout 

*  Boston Harbor Cruise 

* North Shore Music Theatre 

* Suffolk Downs 

*Holiday Greens(Pg. 29) 

*Holiday Luncheon(Pg. 29) 

12 *In Memory of 

14-22 *Weôve Got Mail! 

23-24 *CLASSICS- Revisit  

unforgettable images 

25 *Something New 

26 *Crossword  

27 *October -December 2007 

Events 

28 *The Garden Club 

29 *Holiday Greens & 

Holiday Luncheon forms*  
31 *Charity Raffle Tickets*  

32 * Puzzle Solution 

33-34 *CURRENTS- Images of this 

yearôs events 

35 *Support our Advertisers 

 ñPlace an ad by contacting 

us at the address or email 

listed above.ò 
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The DAC has two 

openings on the 

Board. 

We wish Cele Kirkman, a new 

member of our Board, fond 

farewell as she and her husband 

prepare to move to North 

Carolina. There are now two 

openings on the Board of 

Directors! This is your 

opportunity to get involved in 

planning social activities to 

continue the camaraderie enjoyed 

by directory employees during 

their days with the Directory 

department; assist in the 

publishing of a membership 

directory, newsletter and web site 

allowing members to keep in 

touch with friends made over the 

years. 

The lifeblood of the Directory 

Alumni Council is its 

membership and its heart is the 

volunteer Board of Directors.  If 

you are the type of person who 

seeks out and acts on solution, 

works well both independently 

and within a team, and isn't afraid 

of a little hard work, this may be 

a great opportunity for you.  It is 

the membership that votes to put 

people on the Board, for a three 

year term, and voting takes place 

at the Annual Meeting in April.   

Some positions on the board have 

set responsibilities, such as 

Treasurer, Secretary, Chairman 

and Vice-Chairman, and these 

positions are decided each term 

by the Board of Directors.  For 

most new Directors, their 

responsibilities include running 1 

event per year, assisting one of 

the other Directors with large 

projects from time to time, and 

familiarizing themselves with the 

working of the Board with an eye 

to taking on more responsibilities 

in the next term.   

The DAC Board of Directors 

meets one day a month from 

January to June and September to 

November.  Meetings generally 

run from 9:30 AM to 12:30 PM.  

Are you able to accept this 

commitment? 

Check out our web site for details 

regarding Officer and Board 

Member position responsibilities.  

www.ypalumni.org/bylaws              

Officers are elected through an 

official election process at a 

board meeting.  Board Members 

nominate candidates for election 

to the Board of Directors at the 

Annual Meeting in April.   

If  you  are  interested  in  running  

for  the  Directory  Alumni  

Council  Board  of Directors, 

please contact our Chairman, 

Claire Palmer, at 

priesing@aol.com     or 

ypalumni@aol.com.   

Tell us your area of expertise or 

areas of interest, such as: 

Organizational, Sales, Financial, 

Nonprofit Management or 

Nonprofit Board Experience, 

Computer Expertise, Event 

Coordination, Other area (please 

specify).  

What can I do to increase membership? 

Our Directory Alumni Council was founded on November 23, 1987 by a wonderful group of people like 

you, who thought it might be nice to stay in touch with some of their friends after they have left the 

company. You donôt have to be of retirement age to join. If you ever worked in Directory, at any 

time, we welcome your membership in the Directory Alumni Council. 

 

While the duties of the officers are spelled out clearly, it is incumbent upon everyone to recruit and help 

grow the DAC.  The DAC helps meet the social and communications needs of retirees.  Every member can 

help by spreading the word about the DAC, and by personally signing up former Directory employees who 

have not yet heard of the Directory Alumni Council, and therefore have not had the opportunity to join.   

Many people transferred to other companies as NYNEX/Bell Atlantic/Verizon/Idearc altered its business 

model, and lost contact with their membership opportunities.  The company will not help us toward this 

end by supplying former employee names or addresses (as a matter of confidentiality), nor will they advise 

active employees that we exist.  Therefore, membership growth is a real priority as we face the issues that 

the future is certain to present.   

 

If you know of others who worked in Directory, at any time, we welcome their membership in the 

Directory Alumni Council. Go to our web site http://www.ypalumni.org/join.htm  and click on 

ñApplication Formò.    Just remember....."We were the best of Directory!"   

http://www.ypalumni.org/bylaws
mailto:priesing@aol.com
mailto:ypalumni@aol.com
http://www.ypalumni.org/join.htm
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ANNOUNCEMENT  

The DAC Board of Directors bid 

Cele Kirkman a fond farewell as 

she and her husband prepare to 

move to North Carolina. Cele will 

stay a DAC member because, as she 

says, ñit will be a great way to stay 

in touch with everyoneò. 

Executive Board 

Claire M. Palmer ï Chairman 

Sandy Noe ï Vice Chairman 

Marie Nardone ï Treasurer 

Pauline Vass ï Secretary 

Members of the Board ï 

George Anderson, Susan Burke,  

Tony Foglia, Bobbie Gifford,  

Beverly Lentine,                 

Robert Odachowski 

 

 
 

 

Welcome to New DAC 

Members! 

Dale DeLuca 

Virginia ñGingerò Garrett 

Matt Hoffman 

Kevin Jones  

Cecilia (Mescall) Kirkman  

Sarah G. Madden 

Roberta McFarlane 

Don Reed 

Paula Schulze 

Mary Ann Stasinos 
Matthew J. Stover 

Invitations to join the Directory Alumni 

Council in 2007 were sent to: 

Donna Carr 

Darlene Gallant 

Sue Jackson 

Hillary Walla 

If you know of others who worked in 

Directory, at any time, send us their 

name and address. We welcome their 

membership in the Directory Alumni 

Council. 

2007-2008 DAC Membership Dues Update 

ñThank Youò to all who paid their annual dues! 
 

Your membership dues help the Directory Alumni Council to: 

Provide opportunities for group and social activities and to 

continue the camaraderie enjoyed by directory employees 

during their days with the Directory department; publish a 

membership directory, newsletter and web site allowing 

members to keep in touch with friends made over the years. 

 

Membership dues for April 2007 - April 2008 is $15. The 

dues increase is needed because of increased postal and 

printing costs.  

 

 

 

 

DAC Membership Benefits 
 

DAC Membership signifies that you are: 

¶ Dedicated to the Directory Alumni Council 

¶ Committed to the success of the DAC 

¶ Enthusiastic about maintaining contact with your 

former colleagues 

 

DAC membership also provides tangible benefits that include: 

the DAC Newsletter mailed to your home three times a year, 

an updated DAC Membership Directory, invitations to DAC 

events, access to the YPAlumni.org web site*, and timely 

Email notification of news of interest to Alumni. 

*While the YPAlumni.org web site is open to all, it is only 

publicized in our DAC Newsletters and DAC Membership 

Directory. 

 



October 2007 

   . . . .    4 

Hello!! 
Whatôs up? 

2007 - The 20th 

Anniversary of the 

Directory Alumni 

Council 

The Telephone Company, like other 

major corporations consists of many 

divisions.   Our division, the 

Directory Department, also known 

as Yellow Pages and SuperPages, 

services the business community by 

selling Yellow and White Pages 

advertising.  There are various 

groups within Directory: sales 

representatives, artists, clerical 

personal, public affairs, legal, 

finance, marketing, information 

systems, customer relations, 

network, and real estate.  Through 

teamwork these groups expand the 

company into new domestic and 

global markets. 

 

So it was that on November 23, 

1987 a group of 8 Yellow Page 

sales people who truly loved their 

profession, decided they would 

always enjoy being a part of this 

exciting business, even after they 

retired, by keeping in touch with 

their past. 

 

This desire to stay connected lead 

to the formation of the Directory 

Alumni Council!  

 

Executive Board 

Claire M. Palmer ï Chairman 

Sandy Noe ï Vice Chairman 

Marie Nardone ï Treasurer 

Pauline Vass ï Secretary 

Members of the Board ï 

George Anderson, Susan Burke,  

Tony Foglia, Bobbie Gifford,  

Beverly Lentine, Robert 

Odachowski  

When Louise Hanlon's 

condominium burned down on the 

night of May 3rd, she found herself 

with only the clothes on her back.  

Her home for the past 18 years, was 

completely destroyed when a fast-

moving fire destroyed a good 

portion of the three-story building of 

35 units at 2 Duck Pond Road in 

Beverly. Louise feels fortunate that 

no one was hurt in the blaze. 

Louise is currently living with her 

family and friends.  The Directory 

Alumni Council also wants to help 

Louise by setting up a way for you 

to help Louise get back on her feet. 

 

Financial donations 

If you wish to make a donation to 

help Louise, please make your 

check out to DAC and mail to: 

Directory Alumni Council  

PO Box 2098 

Danvers, MA 01923 

In the Notes section of your check 

please write Louiseôs name.  

We know that whatever you are able 

to contribute will help Louise 

tremendously. 

TleÂo ]ÄÉ 

 

 

 

Bobbieôs 

Chat 

Room 

By Bobbie 

Gifford 

Hello Everyone! 

Can you believe it!!  Summer is 

over, and here we are ready to enjoy 

the colorful New England fall.  Do 

hope you all enjoyed a wonderful 

summer doing fun things with your 

family and friends.  Summer is truly 

my favorite season.  I just love the 

sun, flowers, outdoor living, and the 

beautiful bright colors of summer 

clothing.  I firmly believe we are all 

much happier in the ñBeautiful Old 

Summer Timeò.   

 

Our summer cookout was a great 

afternoon of food, games, but 

mostly visiting with our many loyal 

members who attended.  John and 

Christine Carco joined us this year.  

By the way, John Carco won our 

50/50 raffle.  They both looked 

terrific!!  A fun time was enjoyed by 

all. 

 

Two of our past Board Members 

were at the cookout as well.  Mary 

OôConnor, who used to work in 

Personnel at Market Street, Lynn.  

Mary has had many health issues, 

but you canôt keep a good girl down.  

Mary, it was wonderful to see you 

and we are so glad you are doing 

well! 

 

Next, Mary Donnelly, another past 

Board Member and dear friend of 

many of us, especially to Mary 

OôConnor. Mary has just recovered 

from lung cancer and is doing very 

well.  She too looks terrific!   You 

girls were a joy to see, and doing so 
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well.  We were all delighted you 

both came to the cookout.  All those 

special prayers really did work!! 

 

Jim Mullaney  finally back from 

Florida and looking trim and slim, 

and always smiling.  Welcome back 

if only for a short time.   

 

Itôs always a joy to hear the many 

fun stories that we all shared back in 

the good old days with New 

England Tel or was it NYNEX or 

Bell Tel or Verizon or Idearc.  

Whatever, the company decides to 

call itself; the people are the most 

important ingredient in any 

corporation.  We all continue to 

celebrate our friendships and our 

many fun happenings that we so 

enjoyed in ñthe good old daysò. 

 

I had a wonderful chat this month 

with Joe Conley from the state of 

Maine, who really enjoyed his many 

years as a successful salesman for 

ñYellow Pagesò. Joe sounded 

terrific and is enjoying the good life 

with his lovely wife Jane, who is a 

retired school teacher from a 

catholic school in the area.  Joe and 

Jane do get away for a couple of 

months in the winter and go down to 

Jupiter, FL. 

A very special event is coming up 

on Oct 9th.  Jane and Joe will 

celebrate 59 years of marriage.  Joe 

says they might go on up to Bar 

Harbor to celebrate. Congratulations 

to you both from the ñDirectory 

Alumni Councilò.  I really enjoyed 

our chat Joe. 

 

Jane Callahan is doing very well 

these days.  Recently she had a knee 

replacement, and is now doing very 

well.  With her new knee she is off 

and running!!  Jane and her friends 

enjoyed the ferry boat trip from 

Salem, MA to Boston.  This is a 45 

minute ride and according to Jane is 

very smooth.  The ferry arrives at 

the Aquarium in Boston only 

minutes from Faneuil Hall, and all 

the great restaurants in the North 

End.  Be sure to save your ferry 

ticket stubs, you will get a 10% 

discount at ñCheers Restaurantò 

located at Faneuil Hall.  If you have 

an AARP member card you might 

get a 15% discount.  These 

discounts might be welcomed at 

other restaurants, as well, in the 

area.  Do ask before you order.  

Sounds Good!  What a nice way to 

enjoy a warm fall day by visiting 

Boston and enjoying a boat ride as 

well.  If you have guests visiting 

from out of town, this might be a 

fun idea. 

 

This past August Jane celebrated a 

happy event for one of her nephews.  

Father Dan Doherty, a Dominican 

Missionary celebrated his 50th 

Anniversary of his ordination. 

Father Dan spent over 25 years in 

Pakistan and also in the Philippines.  

What interesting stories Father Dan 

can share, I am sure!! 

 

Father Dan is also the brother of  

Alumni member Jack Doherty, 

who was a Yellow Page salesman, 

as well as past president of the Local 

CWA.  Congratulations to all! 

 

Jane is planning a trip to Las Vegas 

this fall with two of her nephews, 

Shawn and Mark.  While in Vegas 

Jane will catch up with two other 

Alumni members Sandy Strainge 

and Alice Mardigian .  We wish you 

all a fun time.  Be sure to ñbring 

home the moneyò!! 

 

Dolly Shapiro was recently married 

to her long time love Bernie Tarr.  

She was given in marriage by her 

son Michael, in a beautiful  

ceremony held at the prestigious 

Salem Country Club.  Both Dolly 

and Bernie included both their 

children and grandchildren in the 

ceremony.  Congratulations from 

your many friends in the ñAlumni 

Councilò! 

 

Dolly and her son Michael and 

daughter-in-law Andrea were all 

very successful Yellow Pages sales 

people! This was truly another 

ñYellow Pages Familyò, like many 

of us.  Our Best to you all!! 

 

George Anderson one of our 

newest Board Member and his 

lovely wife Yvonne have really 

been traveling this summer and are 

still on the road as I am writing this 

column.  They visited England, 

Paris, Quebec, and the Campobello 

Islands, which was the summer 

home of President Franklin D. 

Roosevelt. They also visited Cutler, 

ME.  They will wind up their 

summer fling enjoying a family 

reunion in Rochester, NY.  We hope 

to see you at our October meeting 

George!  Have fun at your family 

reunion! 

 

Bob Odachowski, another new 

Board Member will be heading up 

our annual Holiday Luncheon to be 

held on Tuesday December 4th.  

Circle your social calendar now for 

a wonderful luncheon at Angelicas!  

Hope to see you all there! 

 

Well folks hope you all are enjoying 

your retirement, as well as good 

health.  Looking forward to seeing 

you all at our popular Holiday 

Luncheon on Tuesday, December 4th 

at Angelicas. 

 

Wishing you all a great fall! 

óTill  Next Time 

Bobbie Gifford  § 
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Jimôs Jems 

By Jim Mullaney 

 

Thereôs nothing quite like getting 

together with an old friend.  

Recently, I had just such an 

occasion when I went to lunch with 

good friend Barbara Morrissey or 

BAM as I frequently call her for her 

initials.  We had a delightful lunch 

at The Sherborn Inn which is pretty 

much in-between her home in Dover 

and my home in Milford.  Donôt ask 

me what we ate because we were 

both involved in a delightful 

conversation about old times.  I first 

met BAM when I was transferred 

from Maine Sales to Telephone 

Sales and she was one of the women 

who did such a great job in bringing 

in the ñbig bucksò on the telephone 

for the Company.  Those were the 

days when we operated out of 500 

Huntington Avenue in Boston.  Bob 

Delmore was the head of Yellow 

Pages Sales, Frank Kavanagh was 

the District Manager and Tom 

Schofield and I reported to Frank.  

Counting the clerks and supervisors, 

there were a little over 100 women 

all gathered on the fifth floor of the 

Sheraton Building.  One of the nice 

things about the location, on 

Atlantic Avenue in Boston, was a 

group of us often stayed later to ñlet 

the heavy flow of traffic lighten up 

on the freewayò.  Naturally, we 

watched the cars from Herbieôs just 

down the street from where 

Northern Avenue and Atlantic 

Avenue crossed. . 

So, okay, another great woman from 

the past that I talked with was 

Louise Gaudino.  She left the Lynn 

area and transferred to the 

Springfield Sales Office.  In those 

days, Don Zucco was the Sales 

Manager.  Things havenôt changed 

too much personal wise because 

Louise still reports to Don who is in 

construction now.  Louise has been 

out of the Yellow Pages for 10 

years.  ñZucò is in the process of 

building Pleasant Hill Estates in 

Sturbridge.  It will consist of 31 

custom homes for seniors who are 

55 and older.  Already I like it!  I 

forgot to ask what the price range is, 

but I suspect itôs somewhere 

between he range of $200,000 to 

$400,000 depending on how the 

houses are furnished.  Sturbridge is 

and always has been, one of the 

nicer communities in the 413 area 

code area.  Right now, the two of 

them are talking about coming to 

our annual Christmas Luncheon.  

Louise and her mother take turns 

visiting each other.  When her 

mother visits, they periodically go to 

the Indian reservation, more 

commonly called Mohegan Sun.  Of 

course, they never lose, but then 

again, they never win, so itôs a break 

even visit which breaks up the daily 

routine of day-to-day chores.   

One of the reasons this article is so 

short this issue is the fact that I was 

hospitalized for a few days for what 

turned out to be nothing.  After a 

couple of cat scans of my stomach 

and chest I was released, but not 

before one of the attending 

physicians ordered a milk of 

magnesia for me.  Folks, that did the 

trick.  So now one might be able to 

say Iôm not full of ñyou know 

whatò. 

From here, Iôm on my way to 

Jupiter, Florida through June 2008.  

Iôll be at the Marina on the Bluffs.  

If anyone happens to come down to 

the area, please give me a call.  If 

nothing else, it will  be good for at 

least a drink. 

I sincerely wish all of you Happy 

Holidays and Good Health. 

Jim§ 

 Bits & Pieces 

By Kathy Sullivan 

Itôs hard to believe that summer is 

over and fall is here. We all had a 

great time at the annual cookout at 

its new location, the John T. 

Heard Masonic Lodge in Ipswich. 

This was a great place to have a 

gathering. Even though it was a very 

warm day, the spacious room inside 

was cool and comfortable. The meal 

was catered by the Ipswich 

Clambake Company with a choice 

of steak tips or rotisserie chicken, 

and strawberry shortcake on the 

traditional New England biscuit for 

dessert. The customary pre-luncheon 

hot dogs were expertly grilled by 

Tony Foglia and enjoyed by all. 

Since I had the whole day off from 

work, I stopped to do a few errands 

on the way home. At the Saugus 

Post Office I ran into Ann 

DiGregorio. Even though Ann lives 

just around the corner from me, I 

never see her. She and Carolyn 

(Mansell) Murphy  were expected 

at the cookout, but didnôt come. Ann 

told me it was so hot out, that they 

went out to lunch instead at Billy 

Tseôs. I hope weôll see them next 

year. 

While grocery shopping at Shawôs 

in Saugus, I ran into Marie Ronan. 

Marie was Neg Naughtonôs 

secretary in the Middleton building. 

Marie is currently still working for 

the company at Oliver Street in 

Boston. She told me that both the 
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Franklin Street and Oliver Street 

buildings have been sold and she 

doesnôt know where she will be 

next.  

The Boston Marathon Jimmy Fund 

Walk will be over by the time you 

read this, but as of September 11, 

Elyce Pearlstein, Nancy Wolfsonôs 

sister, and her daughters have raised 

over $600 in pledges. The walk is 

Sunday, September 16 and the 

weather is expected to be pleasant. 

There are 4 walking routes ranging 

from 3 miles to 26.2 miles. You can 

even register to be a virtual walker. 

For more information see the walk 

website at 

http://www.kintera.org/faf/home/def

ault.asp?ievent=224199. 

I had a long chat with Rita Langlais 

last month. Rita and Jack have been 

touring in their new motor home. 

They just returned from an extended 

trip north through Maine and into 

the Maritime Provinces. Highlights 

of the trip included many of the 

attractions based on Anne of Green 

Gables throughout Prince Edward 

Island.  

Lorraine Beauregard recently 

returned from a week in Florida 

visiting her new grandson Dylan. 

Dylan and his older brother Max are 

the children of Lorraineôs son 

Steven Beauregard. Steven worked 

for Yellow Pages at Edgewater Park 

in Wakefield. He later worked for 

the telephone company in Boston 

and he and his wife Tina now live in 

the Orlando, Florida area.  

More in the next! Kathy Sullivan§ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The  

Phone A-Thon is moving 

to August.   

Our Tenth Annual Phone-A-Thon 

is moving to the month of August.  

Look for us to call you for this 

worthy cause in August 2008.  

Next year is a transition year for the 

Phone-A-Thon.  We are moving 

the Phone-A-Thon to August 2008 

from March 2008.  This change 

will give us all an opportunity to be 

back from our winter vacations and 

be available to volunteer to call our 

members for the 2008 Phone-a-

Thon.

 

Laugh! Not only is laughter 

great for your soul, it also 

protects your heart. In a 

2005 study at the 

University of Maryland 

Medical Center in 

Baltimore, cardiologists 

found that people with 

heart disease were 40 

percent less likely to laugh 

than those without heart 

disease.  

Those chortles of laughter 

reduce blood pressure and 

exercise your chest, back, 

and abdominal muscles. 

Just 15 minutes of laughter 

burns about 50 calories! 

Find something that tickles 

your funny bone today; 

your heart will thank you 

for it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We hope you are 

enjoying the 

DAC 20 th 

Anniversary 

bookmark 

designed 

especially for you. 

We thank you for 

your membership 

in the DAC and 

your interest in 

òHelping 

Members Keep In 

Touchó.   

We hope you will 

continue to be an 

active member by 

attending our 

events, by 

off ering ideas and 

suggestions on 

types of events 

that would 

interest the 

membership. 

http://www.kintera.org/faf/home/default.asp?ievent=224199
http://www.kintera.org/faf/home/default.asp?ievent=224199
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Ken Premo Golf 

Tournament,          

Lake Morey            

June 19-20-21, 2007 

                       
By Tony Foglia, Dick Jones 

 

The 2007 Lake Morey 2nd Annual 

Ken Premo Memorial Golf 

Tournament 

Tuesday June 19th. Wednesday June 

20th and Thursday June 21st 

 

As you all know by now, we have 

been running a golf tournament for 

DAC retirees and friends for many, 

many years. Two years ago we 

changed the name to the Ken Premo 

Memorial Tournament, in his honor. 

 

This year we grew to eight (8) 

teams, six (6) foursomes and two (2) 

threesomes for a total of 30 players. 

The weather was perfect all three 

days and the golf could not have 

been better (although my scores 

could have been). Check-in time is 

11am on Tuesday followed by lunch 

and then golf. Teams on Tuesday 

played either 9 or 18 holes then met 

back in the Hospitality Room. 

Everyone brings their own snacks 

and drinks, always more than 

enough for everyone. 

 

Each golfer gave Dick Jones $22.00 

to take care of money prizes and 

other awards to be given out over 

the three days. Hats were given out 

to everyone with the first choice 

going to the lowest score for the first 

day, 2nd choice to second lowest 

and so forth and so on until 

everyone got their hats.  After 

dinner Ken Premo Jr. organized a 

Cribbage Tournament which 

finished on Wednesday night with 

Dick Jones taking first place for a 

$30.00 cash prize. Bob Moreau 

took second place for a $10.00 cash 

prize (big Stakes). Poker went on 

until past midnight. Barbara Foglia 

and Pete Walke tied for first place 

in óGuess the Number of Golf Balls 

in the Jarô.  A card draw for the 

highest card turned over declared 

Pete the winner.   

 

Wednesday we started out with a 

great breakfast followed by tee 

times beginning at 9:51 am. Dick 

Jones did another great job setting 

up the foursomes based on 

Tuesdayôs scores. Pictures were 

taken and cooler bags with golf 

balls, tees, markers, towel, snacks 

and sodas were given out to each 

golfer. After golf, everyone was 

invited back to the Hospitality 

Room for presentation of prizes 

before dinner. 

 

The following prizes were awarded: 

 

Putting Contest ï Dick Jones and 

Lou Panicione tied. Prize was a 

choice of $10.00 cash or a putter 

 

Lotteryï $5.00 each    

First Place ï Vinny Ozella  $15.00    

Second Place ï  Ron Bishop, Mike 

Chounard, Barbara Foglia    
 

Closest to the Pin  (Greenies)  ï      
$ 5.00 each            

Alan Jones, Dick Jones, Lou 

OôNeil, Stu Winfrey   

Hole #1      Bob Moreau  

Hole #6      Lee Cheney 

Hole #7     Jim McDonnell  

Hole# 15   Rich Mac Donald 

Hole# 17   Ron Bishop 

 

 

 

First Place Winning Team with 4 

under ï  $15.00 each 

Richard Whelan, Ed Anelundi, 

Lou OôNeil, Barbara Foglia 

 

Second Place with 4 underï  
$10.00 each 

Stu Winfrey, John OôNeil, Rich 

MacDonald 

 

Third Place with 1 underï 

Ron Perry, Bob Moreau, Mike 

Chounard 

 

Fourth Place with even parï 

Alan Jones, Chuck Costas, Ken 

Premo Jr ., Dave Barry 

 

Fifth Place with 3 overï 

Dick Jones, Vinny Ozella, Mark 

Wifrey, Diana Ifkovic 

 

Sixth Place with 5 overï 

Lou Cheney, Mike Rucci, Ron 

Bishop, Frank Burke 
 

Seventh Place with 5 overï 

Ron DiMarco, Tony Foglia, Jim 

McDonnell, Connie Burke 

 

Eighth Place with 9 overï 

Pete Walke, Fred Thompson, Art 

Kennedy, Lou Panicione 

 

After dinner, for those who could 

stay awake, it was back to the 

Hospitality Room for more poker 

and enjoying each others friendship.  

 

Thursday was another great 

breakfast and more golf for those 

who didnôt want to leave the 

BEAUTIFUL area until the end of 

the day. I must add that this is one 

of the most enjoyable golf outings I 

have attended and the credit goes to 

Dick Jones. Thanks again, Dick. 
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P.S.   Harry Wiley  and Jim 

Mullaney didnôt make it this year 

and were greatly missed. § 

 

Horizonôs Edge Casino 

CruiseðAugust 3, 2007 

 
By Susan Burke 

 

Our original date of July 11th was 

changed to July 18th. When we 

arrived at the dock on July 18th we 

were greeted by a Horizon Edge 

representative telling us that the trip 

was canceled due to a burnt out 

generator. Many of the people who 

signed up for the day cruise were 

reached at home, and some arrived 

at the dock to hear the disappointing 

news and had to return home.  Some 

of us though headed to the casino in 

Lincoln, RI. There were no big 

winners, but we enjoyed the day! 

After repairs, a new date of Friday 

August 3rd was set. The third time 

was a charm. The day was cloudy 

when we arrived at the dock, but by 

the time we set sail it was blue skies 

and sunny.  What a spectacular day! 

 

Everyone enjoyed the brunch buffet.  

Many went up on deck to enjoy the 

sun, while others positioned 

themselves at their favorite slot 

machine waiting for the 

announcement that the machines 

were open for business.  For the 

non-gamblerôs pleasure there was 

sunbathing, eating, reading that 

book youôve been trying to finish, 

knitting (Kathy Sullivan), or even 

taking a nap!  

Carol MacKendrickôs husband 

Bob, won $700. Congratulations 

Bob!  § 

18th Annual Cookout 

August 7, 2007 

 
By Sandy Noe 

The DAC 18th Annual Cookout was 

held at the Masonic Hall  in 

Ipswich.   Everyone had the 

opportunity to Eat In or Eat Out 

with plenty of room to enjoy their 

time in air conditioned comfort or 

outdoors under a canopy of trees. 

The weather was perfect! 

 

Alumni and friends enjoyed a taste 

of summer on Tuesday, August 7 at 

the DACôs famous ñAnnual 

Cookoutò. A great pre-lunch treat of 

the best hot dogs were cooked by 

Tony Foglia and Marie Nardone. 

All enjoyed a catered lunch of 

rotisserie chicken or marinated 

sirloin tips, corn-on-the-cob, potato 

salad, baked beans, cole slaw, 

strawberry shortcake, lemonade, 

iced tea and a piece of our DAC 

Anniversary cake.  

 

There were games of skill and 

chance, count the golf balls (winner- 

Carol Murphy ), golf chipping 

(winner - Bill Dur gin), volleyball, 

ladder golf (winners - Susan 

Haskem, and Ken Blades), balloon 

toss (winners - George Anderson 

and Ray Boffa,) and plenty of 

ñschmoozingò for all, with ample 

free parking. We had an awesome 

auction, 50/50 drawing (winner - 

John Carco) and most of all ï lots 

of fun!! 

 

We are looking forward to next year 

and another wonderful time with our 

friends. § 

 
 

 

 

 

Boston Harbor &  

Locks Cruise  

August 21, 2007 

By Beverly Lentine 

On August 21st,, 31 Alumni and 

friends departed from the dock at the 

CambridgeSide Galleria Mall at 

10:00 am.  What a glorious day to 

cruise on the river!  For the next 75 

minutes we heard about the unique 

sites and history of the Charles 

River, one of America's most 

beautiful rivers with views of the 

Boston and Cambridge skylines. 

The narrator was great!  We 

voyaged through the river waterway 

lock system in a Victorian-styled 

riverboat and thoroughly enjoyed 

the spectacular scenery of Boston 

and Cambridge with every twist of 

the river. Lunch at the Cheesecake 

Factory was wonderful. Some of us 

spent the remainder of the day 

shopping at the Galleria Mall.  A 

good time was had by all. Many 

expressed that we should keep this 

wonderful trip on our event 

calendar!! § 
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North Shore 

Music 

Theatre ï  

Forever Plaid  

October 6, 2007 

  
By Pauline Vass 

A group of Alumni and their   

friends enjoyed an unforgettable 

performance of ñForever Plaidò on 

October 6th. 

Youôve heard of the Four Freshmen 

and the Lettermen ð but wait until 

you hear the Plaids! The comedy hit 

FOREVER PLAID follows the 

Plaids, a fictional 1950ôs boy band, 

who have been miraculously 

brought together for one last 

performance.  

Through all their antics, the Plaids 

offered wonderful renditions of  pop 

music hits of the 1950s-'60s such as 

"Three Coins in the Fountain," "This 

or That," "Undecided," "Shangri-

La," "Rags to Riches," "Moments to 

Remember," "Crazy 'Bout You 

Baby," "No, Not Much" and the 

evening ending, "Love Is a Many 

Splendored Thing." They even offer 

their own unique take on the 

Beatles' hit, "She Loves You." The 

highlight of the evening, however, is 

their Hi-Lo's-tinged outing on 

"Scotland the Brave." 

We all enjoyed this musical trip 

down memory lane. § 

 

 

 

 

Suffolk Downs Horse 

Racing  

October 10, 2007  

 
 

By Sandy Noe 

Horse racing is a great way to do 

something different outdoors that 

is fun.  On October 10th, 35 

members and friends had a 

wonderful day at Suffolk Downs.  

We experienced the excitement of 

live thoroughbred horse racing at a 

track rich with history and 

beautifully renovated. The service 

was attentive and the surroundings 

elegant.  

We enjoyed a wonderful buffet after 

a brief betting explanation - not that 

anyone knew how to bet even with 

the explanation! Throughout the 

races we did hear many cheers, so 

apparently some had figured it out. 

The race track itself looked very 

nice, although, after a heavy rainfall 

the night before, it was quite 

muddy.  The jockeys and horses 

were covered in mud as they crossed 

the finish line.  

Suffolk Downs,  typically runs 9 

races a day every half hour to 45 

minutes The projected payoff, or 

"odds," are continuously calculated 

by the track's computers and posted 

on the track odds board during the 

betting period before each race. 

Odds of "2-1," for example, mean 

that the bettor will receive $2 profit 

for every $1 wagered if his or her 

horse wins.  Betting is "pari-mutual" 

which means everyone bets against 

each other as opposed to the house. 

If  you donôt understand how to bet, 

just pick the horse with the coolest 

name or your favorite color and 

scream like you just bet your 

retirement fund on it to win. 
 

Itôs always a fun experience to hop 

on the óTô Blue Line when the 

weather's good, or drive yourself to 

check out the ponies, pretend you 

know what youôre doing and try to 

win a couple bucks while you are at 

it. 

Everyone had such a great time that 

we will most likely run this event 

again next year.  We hope more of 

you will be able to join us for a day 

at the horse track. § 

Holiday Greens -

Orders            

November 15, 2007                    

Holiday Greens -

Delivery         

November 29, 2007 

By Sandy Noe 

9th Annual Holiday Greens Sale 

Our Holiday Greens sale on 

November 15th   will be held at the 

35 Village Road Building in 

Middleton. Last year we had a very 

successful year.  This year we are 

hoping to exceed last yearôs 

donation to the Foundation for 

Neurologic Diseases.  The Order 

Form for the Holiday Greens sale 

is in this newsletter.  

Check our web site for photos of the 

Holiday Greens and any last minute 

changes. 

http://www.ypalumni.org/holiday_g

reens.htm 

Thank you for your continued 

support.  

To purchase any of our 
Holiday Greens , please go to 
Page 29  and fill out the form.  

§ 

http://www.ypalumni.org/holiday_greens.htm
http://www.ypalumni.org/holiday_greens.htm
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Holiday Luncheon  

December 4, 2007 

By Bob Odachowski  

This year our 20th Annual Holiday 

Luncheon will be held on 

DECEMBER 4th, 2007  at 

Angelica's.  

Please Keep This Date Open.  

Letôs try to break all records for 

attendance at this wonderful get 

together.  Ask people you used to 

work with, even if they are not 

Alumni members, to join us. From 

past experience they will surely 

have a good time!    

 

The Alumni Christmas Luncheon is 

on December 4, 2007, at Angelicaôs 

Restaurant in Middleton, MA.  This 

is a great time to catch up with your 

friends from work.  We had over 

130 people last year and everyone 

had a great time.  You have a 

choice of entrees, Baked Stuffed 

Chicken, Boston Schrod, or Sliced 

Roast Beef, the price is $20.00 per 

person.   

As you enter the banquet room, you 

will meet Bobbie and her crew in 

charge of selling raffle tickets for 

the gifts donated by local 

businesses.  Buy a raffle ticket or 

tickets for a chance to win the 

fabulous prizes to be raffled.  

We start the festivities with a social 

hour, followed by a brief update 

from Dr. Cindy Lemere from the 

Foundation for Neurologic Diseases.  

At 1:15 P.M. lunch is served.  After 

lunch we have drawings for door 

prizes and will raffle off 40 + gifts, 

totaling more than $3,000, donated 

by local businesses and individuals.   

 

 

2nd 

Annual  

Sports Auction  

 

During our Holiday Luncheon at 

Angelica's on December 4th we 

are holding our 2nd Annual Sports 

Auction. 

This year, we will have an 

assortment of sports related items 

for our charity auction. 

Bring your checkbook and bid on 

fantastic autographed sports 

memorabilia, sports tickets and 

more. 

As with our raffle items, 100% of 

the Sport Auction proceeds will go 

to the Foundation For Neurologic 

Diseases. 

*Please let us know if 

you would like to donate 

a raffle prize or sports 

raffle item for the Holiday 

Luncheon. 

Contact Sandy Noe at 

978-356-0209.  Tell Sandy 

what you are donating 

and if you are bringing it 

to the Luncheon or are 

requesting a pick-up of 

the item. 

 

 

The Holiday Luncheon is a great 

time to reconnect with your friends; 

we would like to have more of you 

come.   

Sign -up form for the Holiday 
Luncheon is on Page 29  in 
this newsletter.  § 

Check our web site for great 2006 

Holiday Luncheon photos.    

http://ypalumni.org/  

      

                                           

TRIVIA CORNER 

 

 How many adults own iPods or 

MP3 players and what is 

òPodcastingó? 

A national phone survey of 

adults over the age of 18 by the 

Pew Internet & American Life 

Project, found that more than 

22 million American adults own 

iPods or MP3 players. 29% of 

them have downloaded 

podcasts from the Web so that 

they could listen to audio files 

at a time of their choosing.  

"Podcasting" emerged in 2004, 

as people combined the words 

"iPod" and "broadcasting." 

Podcast listeners typically 

download audio files from the 

Web onto a computer, transfer 



October 2007 

   . . . .    12 

the files to an iPod, and listen at 

their leisure.  

 

In Memory of our 

members or their  

family members who 

died in 2007. 

Norma MacDonald, mother-in-

law of Carole MacDonald ï 

DAC 

 

Mary Slowey Anderson, mother 

of George Anderson ï DAC 

 

Deborah Gately, daughter of 

Alice Mardigian ï DAC 

 

Teresa ñTerryò McNulty ï 

DAC 

 

Mary Walsh, mother-in-law of 

Charles Mackie ï DAC 

 

Ann DiGregorio, mother and 

mother-in-law of Linda and 

Robert Lay 

 

Paul King, husband of Paula 

King  ï DAC 

 

Nancy Wolfson 

 

Ray Barile, brother of Cathy 

Barile ï DAC 

 

Lorraine Kohler , NY 

Downstate ï DAC 

 

Elizabeth J. ñBettyò Wade, 

wife of the late Bob Wade ï 

DAC 

 

Barbara Nash, wife of Gene 

Nash ï DAC 

M. Eileen Burns, sister of Terry 

MacPherson ï DAC  

Marilyn Mulcahy, wife of Bob 

Mulcahy ï DAC  

 

Mary McGough, sister of Rose 

Mathews ï DAC  

Philomena Spina, mother of 

Cheryl Marcorelle ï DAC 

Andrea Ritchie 

 

William Mercer  

 

Leo Kritsick  ï DAC 

 

Norm Farnsworth ï DAC 

 

Ray Ciampa, husband of 

Florence ñFloò Ciampa ï DAC 

 

Charles Matthews, brother of 

Nancy Matthews ï DAC 

 

Ray and Claire Forbes (2006), 

father and mother of Judy Grato 

 

Jane (Morin) Davis 

 

Barbara Celentano and her 

husband John Celentano ï DAC 

 

Margaret Fecteau, mother of Sid 

& Sue Fecteau ï DAC 

 

Dennis Arruda, brother of Linda 

Cohen ï DAC 

 

Theodore Patrikas, father of 

Dana Patrikas 
 

Thomas Prata, brother-in-law of 

Carol Prata ï DAC 

 

James Cunningham, father-in-

law of Carl Mitchell and father 

of Colleen Cunningham 

 

Lillian Puopolo, mother of 

Annette Gentile ï DAC  

 

Beatrice Kody, mother of the late 

Mike Kody  

 

Margaret Reppucci, CSD Rep, 

sister-in-law of Elaine Long 

 

Arthur Mays, father of Jody 

Faleski ï DAC 
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TREASURE YOUR FRIENDS  

Always try to help a friend in need 

Believe in yourself 

Be brave...but it's ok to be afraid sometimes 

Give lots of kisses 

Study hard  

Laugh often 

Don't be overly concerned with your weight, it's just a number 

Always try to see the glass half full 

Meet new people, even if they look different to you 

Remain calm, even when it seems hopeless 

Take lots of naps. 

Be weird whenever you have the chance 

Love your friends, no matter who they are 

Don't waste food 

RELAX  

Take an occasional risk 

Try to have a little fun each day....it's important 

Work  together as a team 

Share a joke with friends 

Fall in love with someone.....and say "I love you" often 

Express yourself creatively 

Be conscious of your appearance 

Always be up for surprises 

Love someone with all of your heart 

Share with friends 

Watch your step 

It will get better 

There is always someone who loves you more than you know 

Exercise to keep fit 

Live up to your name 

Seize the Moment 

Hold on to good friends; they are few and far between 

Indulge in the things you truly love 

And smile at least once a day! 
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Weôve Got Mail !  

By Our Members 

One thing all of those who contribute to the DAC Newsletter have in common is that their stories are 

unique and worth telling. Drop us a lineé say helloé and you may read a story worth repeating. 

 

We received a Thank You note from the Boston Pops. ñYouôre our FAVORITE!  Hope you enjoyed your evening at 

the Pops.  Thank you for making the 2007 Pops Season such a success.  Have a great summer and weôll see you next 

season!ò 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

An update from one of our readers, regarding the Sanderson Ave article that appeared in the Winter-Spring 

newsletter..... 

ñJust informational... Ginny, the tall blond supervisor referred to in the article was Ginny Valentino of the 'Make-Up' 

unit.  óMake-Upô did the layout for all the NE directories, except Connecticut, until that function went to Syosset, NY  

(early 80's?).   Beverly Parsons was also a YP supervisor in Compilation in those days.   

 

Kudos to all who 'make up' the Alumni Newsletter.ò 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

George Anderson recently had a nice chat with Bill Melville . Bill loves all the news from the DAC and he is grateful 

for us remembering him! His health is poor as he had three heart attacks.  Bill is feeling better right now and is still 

living in Newton, in his own home. He sends his regards to all and was most appreciative of the call! 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

We heard from Betty Mandl ... 

ñAll is well in Florida.  Soon will be 30 years retired.  How the time flies! Take care.  Bettyò 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Roy Knott  tells us that he is, spending Winters in Arizona and Summers in New England.    

ñLIFE IS GOOD.ò      Roy 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

From the desk of Betty Xintaras. 

Received the Winter-Spring 2007 Newsletter. Thank you and also for my membership card. 

Writing in regards to days of the week for events: 

Cookout on Tuesday August 7th 

Holiday Luncheon on Tuesday Dec. 4th 

Boston Harbor & Locks on Tues. Aug 21 

I would be interested in the first two, but most events are for Tuesdays. Why is that? 

I work the weekend shift, Fri-Mon nights and have to sleep days.  How about a Wednesday or Thursday event 

occasionally?  And some of us live out of state also and that makes it hard when youôre working full time. 

Just a thought! 

Thanks for your attention. 

Sincerely 

Betty Xintaras 

PS.  A trip to NSM Theatre and dinner sounds like a great idea! 
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@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

A Thank You note from Susan Burke. 

Thank you so very much for the lovely Mass Card.  It was so thoughtful of you and much appreciated. 

Susan 
 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Dana Gould sent us an address and health update. 

Hi, 

I wanted to give you our new address. After 40 years of a PO Box we finally have mail delivered to our street. 

  

old address:    PO Box 764  Orleans, MA 02653 

 

new address:   60 Cove Rd  Eastham, MA 02642 

  

The Gould family is doing well - 4 grandchildren; 2 boys and 2 girls. After a slight problem with kidney cancer last 

year my health is fine and so is that of my wife.  Still make the yearly trip to Jupiter, FL to see Jim Mullaney !!  

Dana Gould 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

A note from Steve Castinetti. 

Sorry but I wonôt be able to make the Annual Cookout.  I will be away with the US Navy in Washington that week.  

Have a great time and give my best to all who still remember me. Thanks, Steve  

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Kathy Venuti wrote to tell us.... 

I finally used my "raffle prize" of the overnight stay and dinner at Foxwoods that I won at the Holiday Luncheon 

Alumni raffle and wanted to tell all that it was FABULOUS.  

  

We had a great deluxe room at the Pequot Tower and a $60.00 dinner for two at the Veranda Cafe.   We were treated 

great and even won a little $$ to bring home.   That's usually unheard of for me (bringing home any $$).   We used the 

overnight as part of our vacation and bundled it in with a trip to the RI seashore and the Mystic CT seashore.   
  

Thanks to all who bring us the Alumni luncheon and for getting such a great prize donated to benefit the Neurological 

Diseases organization.  

  

Hope all are enjoying a good summer.   Kathy Venuti  
  

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

A follow-up note from Kathy Venuti . 

I had a wonderful time finally sitting down and reading the newsletter today.  I brought it to my stress-less job and 

read it between calls; I kept laughing out loud and the guy who sits next to me kept asking, what was so funny.  I just 

kept laughing and he did too, even though he didn't know at what.  It was great and I LOVED THE PIECE YOU DID 

ON SANDERSON AVE.....funny how we don't know when it's the good old days...although I try to remember it each 

day....like Carly Simon says, these are the good old days.....too..... 

Take care and enjoy the rest of the summer.   I put in for a vacation day for the luncheon! Kathy  

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Irena Paprocki sent this note to all... 

Greetings and Love to all my DAC friends. 

Ir ena 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
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In August we heard from Arlene Burtman.  
Hi Everyone,  

Hope you had a good summer. 

Just a note to let you know that friends & family gathered at the Mt. Vernon Wharf in Revere, to help 

Dottie DiPesa celebrate her ?? Birthday. 

A good time was had by all.       Arlene B. 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
Harriet Kritsick sent a touching thank you note to the Alumni. 

 

To the Directory Alumni Council: 

Thank you so very much for your kind words of sympathy at Leoôs passing.  He was always proud of his sales work 

and belonging to a great company.  Unfortunately his health prevented him from keeping in touch the last few years, 

but he always looked forward to the Newsletter, reading every word.  His ID cards were always in his wallet! 

Thank you all and I wish you a successful year now and for the future! 

Fondly, Harriet Kritsick  

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Flash!!!  Guess who got married on the 16th of September? Yep, none other then Dolly Shapiro who is now Mrs. 

Bernie Tarr. The wedding took place at the Salem Country Club. Dolly and Bernie were sponsored by none other than 

George D. Anderson, a friend and a long time member of the S.C.C. Many friends from her yellow pages days were 

in attendance.   

The happy couple honeymooned in Florida and a delightful cruise.  Now Dolly and Bernie can be found in Middleton 

MA or in Sunny Isles, Florida.  

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Ray Boffa called to tell us.... 

GREAT JOB on the Annual Cookout. Thank You to all who made the cookout such a success!   Iôm looking forward 

to next yearôs cookout! 

Ray 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Some happy news from Estelle Coan.... 

Estelle Coan's son Patrick was accepted at the University College, in Dublin Ireland, to get his Masters in Irish 

English History. Patrick starts school September 10, 2007. 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Eileen Crotty  wrote this note... 

Good Afternoon, 

It is always a pleasure to get the newsletter and read about everyone.  I have just returned from Vancouver BC and a 

cruise to Alaska.  It was a wonderful trip.  Vancouver is a beautiful city and Alaska was thrilling.  To see the beautiful 

scenery and wild life was a once in a lifetime experience.   

I am now saving for a cruise on the Mediterranean.  I am interested to doing the Western Mediterranean including 

Italy, Spain and France. Iôm looking at Carnival, Royal Caribbean, NCL and Princess Cruises.  I have cruised on 

Carnival and Royal Caribbean, but not on NCL or Princess.   If any of you have taken this cruise on any of these ships, 

I would love to hear from you.  Your input would be greatly appreciated.  

 Thank you 

Eileen Crotty 

ENCrotty@AOL.Com 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

 



  NEWSLETTER 

17     . . . .  . 

  

 

To all Directory Alumni, 

  

I received the message below from my friend Elyce Pearlstein, sister of Nancy Wolfson.  Nancy worked in CADIS, 

Payroll, Quality Verification and Systems at Yellow Pages.  I would like to invite anyone who is interested to join me 

in supporting the work of Dana Farber Cancer Institute, in memory of Nancy, and the many alumni we have lost to 

cancer over the years. 

Kathy Sullivan 

   

My daughters Sara and Amanda and I will be walking in the annual Boston Marathon Jimmy Fund Walk on 

September 16, 2007 in memory of my sister/aunt, Nancy Wolfson.  

 

Nancy was diagnosed with Ovarian and Endometrial Cancer in April 2002.  She went through extensive chemotherapy 

and unfortunately, this past February, she lost her battle with this disease. For this reason, we will be walking in her 

memory. 

 

Money raised goes for patient care and research for new cancer treatments at Dana-Farber Cancer Institute, a world-

renowned comprehensive cancer center. 

 

Cancer has touched the lives of millions of people around the world.  Many of us feel helpless when a loved one is 

faced with this disease.   

 

Please take part by sponsoring us in this walk.  If you would like to dedicate a mile in honor/memory of a loved one, 

please tell us the name of the person and we will add their name to our T-shirts. 

 

If you wish to help, please send a check made out to the:   BMJFW  

(Boston Marathon Jimmy Fund Walk) before October 15th and mail it to: 

 

The Pearlstein Family 

26 Tamarock Terrace 

Stoneham Ma 02180 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
A note from Pat Girgenti... 

Hello. After 25 years in New England we relocated to Western New York where I was born and raised. 

We live on Grand Island which really is an island in the middle of the Niagara River between Buffalo and Niagara 

Falls. 

My husband still consults in engineering and at a marina here on the Island and I work part time for the Ann Taylor 

Outlet in addition to enjoying our grandson, family and friends. 

Our youngest son & his fiancée live in MA and are planning their September 2008 wedding so I still get to go back to 

Boston regularly. That gives me the chance to visit some of my MA & VZ friends and shop at Ikea, The Christmas 

Tree Shop and Trader Joe's all of which we sadly don't have in NY. Life is Good! 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Hi Everyone, 

 

We hope you all had a nice time at the annual cookout. Jim & I couldn't go as I'm having back problems and having 

minor procedures to hopefully help me. Please say prayers for Jim's brother Jerry who is very ill.    Regards to all, 

Debbie & Jim Greathead 
 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
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Hi Everyone, 

  

I guess nobody anywhere in the country was spared hot weather this summer.  This is the hottest summer we 

remember since we moved to Florida six years, ago.  We stayed comfortable "under air" as they say here.  I had a torn 

meniscus repaired July 30, so I wasn't able to be out and about for awhile, anyway.  Now that has healed, we are back 

to swimming a few laps every day to stay in shape. 

  

Forty two people attended Ken's eightieth birthday party held here in our home, August 25th.  Actually, we ignored the 

birthday theme and referred to it as an "Age and Stage" party, celebrating Ken's theater achievements over the past ten 

years.  We also dubbed Ken's face opposite some ravishing movie stars, thus the sub theme of the event: 

"Achievements and Dreams."  He's promised me that should he be cast in the romantic lead opposite Meryl Streep, for 

instance, he'll endure but won't enjoy the romantic scenes...I haven't wholly bought into that promise, yet. 

  

Toward the end of September, we'll head up to New England to visit my daughter, Shelli, and meet my first great 

grandson, Jordan Christopher.  On October 7th we'll attend Ken's oldest grandson Danny's wedding at the Danvers' 

Yacht Club.  Ken's family will all be on hand for the affair, and Ken's youngest grand son, Ryan, the proud older 

brother of a brand new sister, will be ring bearer. 

  

October 10th we fly out of Logan for Paris and a car trip through Normandy, Brittany and the Loire Valley.  Then, we 

fly to Istanbul to connect with a flight to Izmir where we'll enjoy the company of our Turkish friends, Nurten, Mustafa 

and Ali Mert.  Nurten arranged our last visit to Turkey in the spring of 2006 and in the process we became friends.  

She and I are going to discuss organizing a group tour through Sisan Tours for 2008.  Turkey has the most amazing 

history and the most amazing ruins and artifacts of any country we've ever visited, and we are hoping to visit many 

regions of the country in years to come. 

  

We wish everyone a happy fall and delightful holidays for they'll soon be upon us.  We'll be stopping in Saratoga 

Springs and Washington D.C. to visit family on the way South from Boston and should see a lot of foliage and even 

feel the bite of winter before our return home in November.   

  

Ami and Ken Lane 
 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

We are thrilled to announce the arrival of Audrey Jo Sobolewski, born on August 9 at 6:14pm! 

She was 7 lbs. and 20 inches. She had to be delivered 3 weeks early but after 9 days in special care, she is home and 

doing wonderfully.  Audrey joins big sister Rachael, 3, who after initially telling me to "put her back in my tummy" 

has turned into a great help and very protective of her baby sister! :-)  

We are starting to get out again so hope to see you at some events. Thanks for the great group! 

  

Rebecca, Matt, Rachael and Audrey Sobolewski :-)  

  

Notes of congratulations may be sent to: 

Matt and Rebecca Sobolewski 

3 Rita Avenue 

Burlington, MA 01803 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Sandy Strainge is looking forward to Engelbert Humperdinckôs upcoming concert in October at the North Shore 

Music Theater.  She and her fan club members will be decorating his dressing room, and enjoying the concert from 

their front row seats.  Fun times for all!!!  

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
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Mary Alice Downey wanted to share some good news with us... 

Her granddaughter, Kelly, is getting married on September 22 at St. Patrickôs Church in Stoneham. Mary Alice is 

looking forward to seeing her brother who lives in Ohio.  He has 8 children and all are expected to come to the 

wedding.  Editor Note: The DAC wishes Kelly ñAll the Bestò! 

Mary Alice  sent us this note card with a Pen & Ink Drawing by Lea Ciaramella.... 

 
 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Wedding news from proud mother Mal Kocur .... 

 

I just wanted to let everyone know that my son Ron was married to Jennifer Sacco on May 27th at the Smith Barn in 

Brooksby Farm in Peabody. Both Ron and Jennifer arrived to the wedding in antique cars owned by her family.  The 

wedding took place in the garden on a beautiful warm and sunny day.  The wedding reception was held in the Smith 

Barn attended by several family members and friends. Everyone had a wonderful time.  Jennifer was a beautiful bride 

and I must say my sons Ron (groom) and Dan (best man) looked quite handsome too.    Mal Kocur  

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Some good news from Andrea Kelly, proud grandmother. 

Hi !!  

I am Andrea Kelly , formerly of Nynex Yellow Pages--currently the Real Estate Marketing Rep at The Daily Item 

Newspaper in Lynn. I am now the proud grandmother of the most handsome baby boy I have ever seen!!  Jayden was 

born to Molly and Andy on Sept 5th at 10:32 pm. I am very impressed with the way these 2 young people have taken 

to parenthood so quickly. Talk about bonding!!! 

Jayden is already reciting the Gettysburg Address, loves music like his grandmother, is a devoted Red Sox fan and will 

play bass guitar with Theo Epstein at next year's Hot Stove Cool Music concert. What can I say, he's a phenomenon!! 

A Baby Einstein. He already has a baby baby grand piano--anyone know where I can get a baby tuxedo??  This is 

going to be soooo much fun!!! 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

We just learned that Joan Conary could use some cheering up. 

Joan is having some health issues and would love to hear from her many friends. 

  

If you would like to send Joan your well wishes her address is below. 

Joan Conary 

61 N Main St Apt 2F 

Middleton MA 01949 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
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Estelle Coan wanted us to know.... 

Estelle is going to Vermont tomorrow for the unveiling of ñExtreme Home Makeoverò for my friend's nephewôs 

house. Louis Vitale, my friendôs nephew, has a very handicap child who is almost 2 years old and a healthy 3 1/2 year 

old. Tomorrow is ñmove the busò day.  I will let you know how grand a house they built.  The show will be aired in 

November or December.  

 
 

 
@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Mary Anne Silva is moving... 

 

We will be moving the end of September from 

6 Gables Circle, Salem  

                to 

 4224 Avalon Drive, Peabody, MA 01960 

New Tel number:  978 531-8060 

 

It was a big decision to downsize. We put the house on the market and will lease an apartment for a year and see where 

to go from there.  It is an exciting time in our lives--like starting over. 

Mary Anne Silva 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

We just learned that Jeannie Phair could use some cheering up.  Jeanne is having some health issues and would love 

to hear from her many friends. 

  

If you would like to send Jeannie your well wishes her address is below. 

Jeannie Phair 

265 Edward J. Roy Drive Unit 212 

Manchester, NH 03104 
  

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

A note from Frank Perkins.... 

Hi All,   

You are doing a great job; especially on the newsletter.  My current address is shown below.  I no longer have PO Box 

4451.  My Phone # is 978 535-4656. 

 

28 Hampshire Rd 

Peabody, MA 01960-2135 

Thank You, 

Frank 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

Kathy Lien  wanted us to know that she loves the DAC Newsletter.  Due to her work schedule, Kathy has been unable 

to join us at our events.   We hope she will be able to attend some events in the future. 
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@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

We received a health update from Peg MacCormack. 

Good Afternoon Everyone,  

What a beautiful day today is the sun is shinning this afternoon after a hearty rain this morning. Thank you for all your 

goodness, prayers, cards, calls, e-mails, etc. really help me maintain a productive and good attitude and enjoy to the 

fullest each day that comes.  Good news my second treatment on Wednesday this week was successful. It took a little 

longer because the blood machine was down for a short time.  When we want the computers to work they sometimes 

get backed up, but my wonderful friend Joan Fowler who was with me, helped me relax and we spent some time 

chatting about the church fair on October 13th and 14th. It is one of the best in the area during this season. I will 

forward a flyer to some of you living in New England that might enjoy stopping by.  If I'm able, I plan to be in the 

Craft area for a part each day and if you miss me I will leave directions to my home so you can stop and say hello 

before you head home. Wed and Thurs evenings getting to sleep took awhile, however I was not seeing or imagining 

so many things this time and tonight I am looking forward to a good sleep because of this morning I have taken all the 

follow up medication and unless I find I need some help with nausea or heartburn etc. everything should go well. 

They tell me take it day to day and as each treatment progresses they tell you can be more tired than the previous 

treatment.  So each time you have a little set back along the way you learn from it and learn to listen to what your body 

is telling you and handle it according. The biggest adjustment between last week and this week was all my hair falling 

out.  Without a hat or wig I kind of look like a "funny skin head".  It is taking a little adjustment, but it helps you to 

focus on what's important in life and it will grow back, so it is only temporary. This week I have been focusing on 

prayers and especially my friend Joan (Foley) McDonald, a retiree from the Springfield area now residing in Ct. She 

has been diagnosed with a disease called dermatomyositic, muscle weakness and rashes, she went to the Mayo Clinic.  

Over the past few week's she has gone down hill and is currently in a nursing home and is going to be operated on next 

Tuesday for a lymphedema (fatty fluid) under her right arm which is possibly a side effect of the illness.  She has 

undergone therapy but now has very limited use of her hands and legs and is in a lot of pain.  She is blessed, like me, 

to have wonderful family and friends support.  She has already been given two pints of blood and needs a harness to sit 

up or lift her up.  Joan has always been a very active and healthy so it has been a little adjustment for her.  She is 

usually the one cheering people up, including me, so I am trying to give back by calling and sending cards, etc. since I 

am unable to visit her at this time. If anyone would like to send her a card.  It can be sent to Joan McDonald at the 

Julian J. Levitt Family Jewish Nursing Home at 770 Converse St. Longmeadow, MA 01106  Room # New York 

185A.  When I hear what Joan is going thru what I have to do is relatively a piece of cake. I am going to leave you 

with this short prayer that I have been saying from the Chaplet of The Divine Mercy. " Eternal God, in whom mercy is 

endless, and the treasury of compassion inexhaustible, look kindly upon us, and increase Your mercy in us, that in 

difficult moments, we might not despair, nor become despondent, but with great confidence, submit ourselves to your 

holy will, which is Love and Mercy Itself. Amen."  God bless you everyone, you are the best of the best, enjoy 

everyday to the fullest.   Love you all, Peg 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 

An update from Sue and Don Flanders.... 

Iôm (Sue) still working at Idearc.  In fact, Iôve been going to Braintree regularly.  I just came back from golfing at 

Sunday River in VT.  It was beautiful!!    My son Matt got married this summer and he and his new wife are already 

expecting a child in May.  My son Dana got engaged and heôs getting married next October!!  Don is also working 

back at Idearc as a sales coach.  Kate is in her senior year at Rogers Williams and loving it!!  As you can tell, itôs never 

quiet around the Flanders! 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@  

At our Suffolk Downs outing, Dottie DiPesa and her husband Ralph told us that they are expecting their second 

Great Grandchild.  Congratulations to you both! 

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@  

 

http://www.cancer.gov/Common/PopUps/popDefinition.aspx?id=45359&version=Patient&language=English
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We recently heard from Yvette Dans.   

Yvette and her mother Marie Rose Dans were in an auto accident on July 6th. Yvette had injuries requiring stitches; 

her mother has spent the last 3 months in a Melrose rehab recovering from leg and ankle injuries.  Yvetteôs car was 

totaled in the accident.  Susan Young, a longtime friend of Yvette, has been taking Yvette to visit her Mom in 

Melrose.  We send our Best Wishes to both Yvette and Marie Rose.  If you would like to send a Thinking of You 

greeting, Yvetteôs address is below. 

Yvette Dans 

935 Shirley St.  

Winthrop, MA 02152 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@  

A note from Claire Palmer 

While lunching at the Salem Country Club with George Anderson and his wife Yvonne, we ran into Charlie 

Sullivan.  Charlie was meeting his buddies for lunch.  Charlie looked great!!  

 

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@  

 

Send us your Newsy Notes any time.  We will be sure to publish your news in the next DAC Newsletter. 

 Many have told us how they enjoy reading everyone's news. Others tell us that the DAC Newsletter 

keeps them connected, no matter the distance. You can help keep this conversation  

going.  Just write to tell us what inspires you, keeps you reading, and what youõd like to see in future 

newsletters. 

  

Tell us what you are doing.  We would love to hear from you. 

 

Send your "Newsy Notes" by email to YPAlumni@aol.com 

Or mail to      

DAC 

PO Box 2098   

Danvers, MA 01923 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Alumni@aol.com
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CLASSICS 

http://www.ypalumni.org/1976-Sept__3.jpg
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CLASSICS 

 
 

Seated left to right: 

Claire Palmer, Carolyn Cavanaugh, Norm Farnsworth, Dotty (Butters) Hylan,  

Barbara Hugo, Dottie Dillon, Bill Eckerson, Don Carvell, Jack Lavelle, Nora Beckwith, Betsy Fantone 
 

 
This group worked in the Commission Unit at 211 Congress Street, Boston. 
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Something New! 

 

We thought weôd add something new to 

our DAC Newsletter.  

 

 

Thank You! to our advertisers. 

 
 

DAC Members are reading 

this newsletter. Do they know what YOU 

are up to? 

 

 

 

 

Place your ad today for the next newsletter. 

We publish a newsletter in February, June and 

October. 

 

 

Since many of you have gone into your 

own business, this advertising opportunity 

will help you reach your former colleagues 

and their friends.  

Advertising your business is still one of the 

most efficient ways to let lots of people 

know about your products and services.  

 

An ad using your business card will cost 

$50.00 to appear in a single issue of the 

DAC Newsletter. You must provide a copy 

of your business card sent either via US 

mail or scanned in an email, along with 

your check. 

 

If you've heard about the advertising 

offer from your friends and would like 

to publish your business card in the next 

newsletter contact us at  
DAC PO Box 2098, Danvers, MA 01923, 
or at our email address 
YPAlumni@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

Contact us for the advertising deadline date of our next newsletter. 

 

 

 

Check out our current advertisers on Page  
35   . 


